Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Frederick Cleveland came in to ask for an extension to his permit to place a trailer on his property. Extension was granted until May 31.

Two driveway permits were issued to Winfield Lovejoy; Permit to build new home issued to Roger Gagnon; Permit to build roof on trailer issued to Philip Taylor.

Mrs. Finnerty, new owner of the Edbridge Welch house, submitted a building permit to conduct a small home buisness with herself being the only employee. Approved.

The Selectmen appointed Ted Olson as member to the Board of Adjustment Plastic Techniques was granted permission to got-top the road adjacent to their property. in Central Square.

Mr. Raymond Hebert was asked to come in to explain why he had dumped a good deal of trash just over the gate atxt of the town dump at a time when the dump was closed. He said Police Chief Ballou had already spoken to him about it and he promised it would never happen again. A \$10 fine Charge was requested and paid. To defray that I there charge

The following subjects were discussed amongst the Selectmen: insurance for summer sports programs in conjunction with the Recreation Commission and what ways to spend the interest accrued from the Poor Relief Trust Fund.

A petition was extended from the Mill St. residents asking to prohibit the parking of cars on the side walk in from of the fire station. The Selectmen will meet with the Fire Wards and Fire Chief on this subject and will discuss other problems at a special meeting April 30 at 8:00 pm